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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who understand and respect the changes they see in themselves’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Eva M
Hercus K
	Frankie L
Charlotte R
	Leo D
Aish C
	Rory J
George R
	Musa C
Alice P
	Agnes S
Harley N

	Year 1
	Maja LW

Hannah F
	Amber C
Alexander C
	Christian P
Ava W
	Ahil M
Alfie H
	Alfie W
Sebby FR
	George L
Harry W

	Year 2
	Stanley S
Eleanor H
	Joey WS
Qirui C
	Jayden C
Noel P
	Kaycee-Leah L
Charlie P
	Bob T
Sophia W
	Billy W
Daniel B

	Year 3 
	April R
Aston E
	Jacob C
Lucas T
	Bo I
Levi L
	Molly R
Sophie T
	Oliver K
Caine E
	Rosie J
Allie W

	Year 4
	Isaac E
Kendal R
	Scarlett F
Albie C
	Savanna T
Sienna K
	Betsy B
Sophie S
	Calvin P
Stanley O
	Vincent BH
Jessica G

	Year 5
	Tiana H

Max D
	Olivia F
Lizzie R
	Daniel C
Alayna S
	Eddie RS
Tyler B
	Leighton S
Oscar S
	Ella O
Olivia-Rose C

	Year 6
	Charlie C
Alina S
	Preston B
Isla C
	Miley N
Bailey H
	Sienna J
Frankie W
	Tom M
Caitlyn S
	Lewis G
Georgia G

	Walliams
	2721
	Rowling
	2254

	Dahl
	2124
	Cowell
	2353


Overall winners are Rowling with 6462 points
School Closure for Voting (Polling) Day
Parents and carers should please note that our school will be closed this coming week on Thursday 4th July while the building is used as a Polling Station. Year 5 pupils will still be going on their school trip, and they will have had a School Spider message with further information about this.

Also, if the Infants Sports Day doesn't go ahead on 2nd July as planned (1:15-3:15pm), the reserve Sports Day will now be moved to Friday 5th July.

Class 3 After School Transition Club

Transition Club for Class 3 takes place on 1st and 8th July. The children will be dismissed from Mrs Brooks’s classroom door, next to Class 6 at the bottom of the ramp.
Class 8 Rounders

Because of the school closure for Polling, the planned Class 8 Rounders dates have had to be changed. Class 8 Rounders will now take place on Friday 5th and Friday 12th July.

Friends Association Infants Children’s Entertainer
Many thanks to the Friends and all involved in organising and supervising the Key Stage 1 children who stayed for the Children’s Entertainer after school on Monday last.
Year 3 and Year 4 Friends Association Disco

The Year 3/4 Disco takes place after school on Monday, ending at 4:30pm, collecting children at classroom doors please. As usual, children attending the disco can come to school in their disco clothes. Please would parents collect children promptly at 4:30pm.
Please remember that the children can bring a small amount of money to buy sweets and snacks at the disco. The Friends Association has asked us to make it clear that children will only be allowed to attend the Discos/Entertainer if payment is made in advance on SchoolMoney. The SchoolMoney payment item is still available for payment. Thank you.

Infants Sports Day

Sports Day for Year Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children is due to take place on Tuesday next, 2nd July, weather permitting. It is scheduled to start at 1:15pm. The reserve date is Friday afternoon, 5th July.
Year 5 Haigh Hall Trip

On Thursday this coming week, 4th July, Year 5 pupils will be enjoying their trip to Haigh Hall, while the rest of the school has a day at home for Polling Day. There are still some parental contributions outstanding on SchoolMoney, if these could be attended to as soon as possible please.

Co-opted governor vacancy

The Governing Board is looking to co-opt a governor from the community who has skills in business, legal, finance or HR. If you know anybody who may be suitable and interested, please ask them to contact school (via the school e-mail address) by 9th July 2024.

Class 8 Rounders

Class 8 will have their turn at Rounders with Miss Porter, starting on Friday 5th July, for those children whose parents completed the School Spider Register of Interest survey.
Year 6 Leavers’ Disco

There will be a Leavers’ Disco for the current Year 6 on Monday 15th July to reward them for all of their hard work this year and to celebrate their time at this school. The disco will start at 6:00pm and will finish at 7:45pm. Further information and booking is on the School Spider survey, to be completed as soon as possible please. Thank you.

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly
The Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly will take place at 1:15pm on Thursday 18th July. Please complete the School Spider survey to reserve up to two seats. 
Out of School Activities
Leigh RUFC have asked us to mention their recruitment for children in years 5 and 6. 
WIGAN WARRIORS COMMUNITY FOUNDATION are also offering camps over the summer break. Their flyers with information are on the school website Community tab. Quick link here 

Uniformity Project for Pre-loved School Uniform

In collaboration with charity AIM NORTHWEST and the Uniformity Project, we now have a wheelie bin for the collection of good quality, pre-loved uniform. The green bin will stay at the front of school indefinitely, so that you can drop in your freshly-washed, outgrown uniform. For more information about this charity, go to: AIM Northwest | Domestic abuse helpline
Holidays in Term Time

We always ask that parents don’t take holidays during term time, but if your family is planning to take a holiday during school time, please complete a Request for Term Time Leave form - available from the office or on the school website – as soon as possible before your holiday commences. Thank you.

School Dinners
Week commencing Monday 1st July 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements
Well done to Oscar S in Class 12 who, in the last couple of weeks has passed his 400m swimming badge and his Water Safety Drowning Prevention. Well done Oscar.

Albie C, Leonel S and Jacob J in Class 10 were awarded a trophy for winning their division in a football tournament last weekend. They worked hard all day and showed excellent sportsmanship qualities. Well done boys!

Saengarun K from Class 12 achieved his 800m swimming badge and his Water Safety Stage 1 last week. Well done Arun.
Alice M in Class 5 took part in the kids 5k ‘Pretty Muddy Race For Life’ on Sunday last. She completed the 5k and conquered each obstacle along the way, getting very muddy indeed! Alice has raised over £200 for Cancer Research in memory of her nana, for those who have beaten cancer and those fighting against it. Well done, Alice.
Maya S of Class 4 passed her Water Safety Badge 2 this week. Well done Maya.
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 2
	Art/Music
	Friday 5th July
	4:00pm
	Classroom door

	Class 3
	Transition Club
	Monday 1st July
	4:15pm
	Class 6 exit door

	Class 8
	Rounders Club
	Friday 5th July
	4:15pm
	Classroom door


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
